

FEBRUARY MINUTES CVYFCA-FEBRUARY 20TH 2018

Opening:

The regular meeting of the Conestoga Valley Youth Football and Cheer Association was called to order at 7:00 pm on February 20, 2018 at the Upper Leacock Fire Company by President, Matt Zoll.

Old Business:

We will follow up on the donation letters sent out to see if there will be any interest in donating to the association.

Opening Announcements and New Announcements:

To date, an AD has not been assigned yet. We are still reaching out to potential candidates to see if we can find someone willing to take on this roll.

Coaches for the upcoming season will be posted on the website & Facebook. At the time of this meeting, Cari was still waiting for some of the coaches to give their profiles to go along with their pictures.

Secretary report-Denise Bolton

Attendees were asked to sign in.

Attendees were given a copy of the January minutes to review. The only change that needed made was Derek Tenbrink should be listed as the Parent Committee Member for Marlin. This has been corrected.

Treasurer Report- Cari Corson

Cari informed all in attendance that our Beginning Balance is \$5,994.62. \$183.55 was paid out to Windstream. A donation of \$200.00 was received from EG Stoltzfus which was deposited.

Cari explained we do have invoices that will be due for helmets & field usage.

A copy of the tentative budget was passed around. It was explained it is not finalized as of yet but we are working on getting it finalized. Heidi Swift had some concerns about the \$7000.00 listed for cheer last year. Cari explained based on the entries in the checkbook, this is the amount that is listed. We don't have receipts so Heidi is going to see if she still has copies.

We have decided to hold a Dodgeball tournament on May 12th. A save the date was posted on Facebook to generate interest. We will have gym access at the High School. It will cost us a \$45,000 custodial fee to use the High School gym. We are checking to see if we can use the concession stand. If not, we may need to see if we can have a food truck come or utilize other resources to sell food & drink. We discussed with Becky Santana the possibility of having merchandise available to sell at the dodgeball tournament.

A tentative copy of the volunteer spots needed to be filled was circulated for review. We explained this is

not finalized but wanted everyone to see what direction we were going with volunteering this upcoming season.

Member At Large Report-Fundraising

We need to reach out to restaurants in our district to see if we can find anyone that may be interested in sponsoring us.

Side Notes:

We were told the spirit wear is in the shed. Once the weather clears out, we go through the shed to take inventory & see if we can find it.

AD Report- Marlin

Marlin attended a meeting with the Red Rose League to go over law proposals for the upcoming season. It is rather lengthy so he will mail those out for our review. The next meeting these things will be voted on. The proposal meeting will be held on May 11th.

Practice will start on August 6th. The season officially opens on September 1st or 2nd.

Marlin has 20 helmets that are out of date. He is giving them away to anyone interested in them

New Business-Matt Zoll

Registration was discussed. There will be an opt out option for volunteering & fundraising. If parents and/or player sponsors volunteer & participate in the fundraising during the season, they will get \$80.00 back at the end of the season.

We will do the majority of registrations online, however, we will have 1-2 live registrations for those that aren't comfortable doing it online or that may have additional questions.

We will be reaching out the different parties in regards to the apparel sales for this year. Betsy Santana was present for the meeting. She & her husband are going to come up with some ideas & prices for us to review.

We are going to get the registration amounts listed on the website & Facebook as soon as everything is finalized. That way everyone can prepare for what the cost to participate will be for the upcoming season & we can field any questions or concerns

Cheer-Heidi Swift

Cheer may need more uniforms if more people sign up for cheer this year.

Closing

Next meeting will be Wednesday, March 21st at the Upper Leacock Fire Company. Meeting adjourned at approximately 8:30pm.

Minutes submitted by Denise Bolton, Secretary.